

紧扣等级内容 组合全面灵活 培养应用能力】鼎助成功考试

一定 应用能力考试专项集训(5)

吴远恒

中国传媒业学出版社



高职高专英语 应用能力考试专项集训(5)



中国传媒业学出版社

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

高职高专英语应用能力考试专项集训(5) PRETCO全真模拟卷/曹淑珍, 吴远恒主编. 一北京: 中国传媒大学出版社, 2005.5

ISBN 7-81085-476-3

I. 高... II. ①曹...②吴... III. 英语─高等学校:技术学校─习题 IV. H31

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2005)第 031344 号

高职高专英语应用能力考试专项集训(5) PRETCO 全真模拟卷

主 编 曹淑珍 吴远恒

主 审 杨大亮

责任编辑 欧丽娜 金 舫

封扉设计 王天义 王献华

出版人蔡翔

出版发行 中国传媒大学出版社(原北京广播学院出版社)

社 址 北京市朝阳区定福庄东街1号 邮编 100024

电 话 010-65450532 65450528 传真 010-65779405

网 址 http://www.cucp.com.cn

经 销 新华书店总店北京发行所

印 刷 北京科文天和印刷有限公司

开 本 787 × 1092 毫米 16 开

版 次 2005年5月第1版 2005年5月第1次印刷

ISBN 7-81085-476-3/K·287 定价 23.80元

版权所有 翻印必究 印装错误 负责调换

前言

"实用为主,够用为度"——这个"八字方针"是教育部高等教育司颁布的《高职高专教育英语课程教学基本要求》中有关英语教学的原则,精确、洗练、深刻。

我们伟大的祖国经历了近二十年"天翻地覆慨而慷"的巨变,无疑推动了我国高等教育的长足进步、实质性发展,而高职高专教育原本就是高等教育一个不可或缺的重要组成部分。自新世纪伊始,高职高专教育蒸蒸日上、蓬勃发展,为广大的青年学子提供了更多的选择学习的机会,为培养我国各行各业中急需的懂理论、有技术、有实践经验的"灰领"人才起着举足轻重的作用。"地球村"的逼近、全球经济一体化,其明显结果之一就是越来越凸显了英语在国际交往中不可替代的地位。但是,英语浩瀚如海,怎样才能算得上对其的掌握呢?答案只有一个——实用为主,够用为度。

本套丛书的编写正是以这八个字为圭臬,注重打好语言基础,更注重培养实际使用语言的技能,特别注重使用英语来处理日常和涉外业务活动的能力,有以下三"性";

- 1、目的性:明确的目的表现在两个方面,一是严格按照《基本要求》所界定的词汇、语言技能、交际范围和语法结构来编写,既不拔高难度,也不降低水准,力争与 PRETCO 的内容、形式、题量、难易度等保持一致,做到有的放矢,学有所获,顺利通过考试;二是在各册书中尽可能多地提供丰富的语料,进行语言综合应用能力的训练,为今后进一步的深入学习打下比较扎实的基础,达到应试准备与语言素质培养双赢的目的。
- 2、**实用性**:本套丛书虽不是包罗万象的教科书,却是 PRETCO 的最佳 伴侣,其原因就在于它具有很强的实用性。如果你的听力举步维艰,那你

会自然而然地选择 PRETCO 听力; 如果你对作文与翻译饶有兴致,那么本套丛书也为你提供了这方面的材料;如果你想临阵磨枪,那赶紧把 PRET-CO 全真模拟卷做光。总之,青年学子的实际需要是我们编写本套丛书的最高原则和最终目标。

3、**灵活性**:这一点,我们纯粹是为广大读者利益考虑的。数以万计的读者英语水平理所当然参差不齐,各人有各人的强项,各人有各人的软肋,故而需求不一。所以,我们相应地将本套丛书分为词汇、听力、阅读、作文与翻译、全真模拟卷五本书,广大读者完全可以按照自己实际水平的需要进行合理的选择。如此,对读者而言,节省不必要的经济开支倒在其次,更重要的是节省了宝贵的精力和时间,从而增强针对性,可以学得更好、更有效。

"多少事,从来急,天地转,光阴迫,一万年太久,只争朝夕。"如果以"只争朝夕"的精神来面对 PRETCO,焉有不成功之理?

欢迎读者对本套丛书中的不足及谬误之处批评指正,同时也祈盼它能成为读者的良朋益友。黑格尔老人说过一句意味深长的话:"猫头鹰是在黄昏后起飞的。"那么本书呢?

吴远恒 2005年4月

目 录

Test	
Test	2 12
Test	3 23
Test	ļ ····· 3 ²
Test	5 46
Test	5 57
Test	7 68
Test	80 80
Test	9]
Test	10 102
Test	113
Test	12 125
Key	
Таре	cripts 150
Rihli	graphy

Test 1

Part I Listening Comprehension

Directions: This part is to test your listening ability. It consists of 3 sections.

Section A

Directions: This section is to test your ability to understand short dialogues. There are five recorded dialogues in it. After each dialogue, there is a recorded question. Both the dialogues and questions will be spoken only once. When you hear a question, you should decide on the correct answer from the four choices marked A), B), C) and D) given in your test paper. Then you should mark the corresponding letter on the Answer Sheet with a single line through the center.

- 1. A) At a cinema.
- B) At a disco.
- C) At a restaurant.
- D) At a post office.

- 2. A) He doesn't like sea food.
 - B) He doesn't like fried chicken.
 - C) He doesn't agree with the woman.
 - D) He doesn't like the woman.
- 3. A) She can run very fast.
 - B) She is running fast.
 - C) She is afraid of running fast.
 - D) She still has a temperature.
- 4. A) 4:30
- B) 4:35
- C) 4:40
- D) 4:45

- 5. A) ¥ 64
- B) ¥ 80
- C) ¥ 18
- D) ¥ 8

Section B

Directions: This section is to test your ability to understand short conversations. There are two recorded conversations in it. After each conversation, there are some recorded questions. The recording will be played only once. When you hear a question, you should decide on the correct answer from the four choices A), B), C) and D) given in your test paper. Then you should mark the correspond-

ing letter on the Answer Sheet with a single line through the center.

Conversation 1

- 6. A) Frank Tong from BS Toy Company.
 - B) Brian Lee from BS Toy Company.
 - C) Brian Tong from BS Toy Company.
 - D) Frank Lee from BS Toy Company.
- 7. A) 909-365-2718
- B) 365-909-2718
- C) 909-365-2781
- D) 365-909-2781

Conversation 2

- 8. A) The man liked the song but the woman didn't.
 - B) The woman liked pop music but the man didn't.
 - C) Neither of them liked pop music.
 - D) Both of them liked pop music.
- 9. A) The man was crazy about rap but the woman didn't.
 - B) The woman was crazy about rap but the man didn't.
 - C) Neither of them was crazy about rap.
 - D) Both of them were crazy about rap.
- 10. A) Going to big concerts.
 - B) Pushing people.
 - C) Talking with the man.
 - D) Listening to CDs.

Section C

Directions: This section is to test your ability to comprehend short passages. You will hear a recorded passage. After that you will hear five questions. Both the passage and the questions will be read two times. When you hear a question, you should complete the answer to it with a word or a short phrase (in no more than three words). The incomplete answers are printed on your test paper. You should write your answers on the Answer Sheet correspondingly.

11.	The farmer was going								
12.	A sack of wheat he was taking	from	his	horse	and	fell	into	the	road.
13.	He hoped someone would come and		•						
14.	At that time he saw who lived	l near	by.						

15. With the	help of	someone else, the fa	rmer finally the	sack of wheat on the horse.			
Part II	Struc	ture					
Directions:	-	art is to test your about sof two sections.	ility to construct gramm	atically correct sentences. It			
Section A							
Directions: In this section, there are ten incomplete sentences in it. You are require complete each one by deciding the most appropriate word or phrase from four choices marked A), B), C) and D). Then you should mark the constant sponding letter on the Answer Sheet with a single line through the center.							
16. If you ar	re going	to collect some money	y for her, you can	me in.			
A) cons	ider	B) involve	C) put	D) count			
17. I let him	have m	y watch, and took his	s recorder in	·			
A) retur	n	B) exchange	C) change	D) turn			
18. When D	ick got l		alk, he was all	·			
A) worm			C) put out				
•				nunity on related			
		B) relations		D) items			
·				on of the national economy.			
			C) bring forth				
1.00	ded by			e way leading to the top of			
A) valle	eys	B) cliffs	C) peaks	D) slopes			
22. He said	the cou	ntry was likely to cont	inuously issue	abroad.			
A) bond	ls	B) notes	C) loans	D) funds			
23. In this s	In this sentence, the word an entirely different meaning.						
A) calls	up	B) takes on	C) brings up	D) comes out			
24. The girl	might h	ave been killed	the arrival of	the police.			
A) as if	•	B) even if	C) if only	D) but for			
25. The gove	ernment	wanted to find out wh	nether the public	was against war or not.			
(A) opin	ion	B) mind	C) thought	D) view			

PRETCO 全真模拟卷

Section B

Directions:	There are ten incomplete sentences here. You should fill in each blank with the
	proper form of the word given in the brackets. Write the word or words in the
	corresponding space on the Answer Sheet.
26. They made	de an (analyze) of the food and found it contained substance
harmful t	to the health.
27. With the	help of the modern instrument they finally found the (locate) of
the sunk	
28. The trees	and flowers planted along the streets greatly (beauty) the city.
29. I said he	llo to him but he showed no (recognize)
	the majority of the audience appeared to be (bore), the speaker
kept righ	t on talking.
31. I think it	is advisable that a secretary (be) appointed at once.
	e first time they (invite) us to dinner.
	n it is not the convention (shake) hands every time one meets a
person.	
34. The lates project.	t (agree) covers technical details and financial services for the
35. The doct	or received an(urge) call from the parents of the injured child.
Part III	Reading Comprehension
Directions:	This part is to test your reading ability. There are some tasks for you to fulfil
	You should read the given materials carefully and do the tasks as you are in
	atmustad

Task 1

Directions: After reading the following passage, you will find five questions or unfinished statements, numbered 36 to 40. For each question or statement there are four choices marked A), B), C) and D). You should make the correct choice and mark the corresponding letter in the Answer Sheet with a single line through the center.

In English there are a number of phrases about the nose. For example, to hold up one's nose expresses a basic human feeling: price. People can hold up their noses at people, things, and places. The phrase, to be led around by the nose, shows man's weakness. A

person who is led around by the nose lets other people control him. On the other hand, a person who follows his nose lets his instinct guide him. For the human emotion of rejection, the phrase to have one's nose put out of joint is very descriptive. The expression applies to persons who have been turned aside because of a competitor. Their pride is hurt and they feel rejected. This is only a sampling of expressions in English dealing with the nose. There are a number of others. However, it should be as plain as the nose on your face that the nose is more than an organ for breathing and smelling!

36.	"To hold up one's r	ose" is an expression	on of			
	A./contempt	B. revenge	C. anger	D. jealousy		
37.	A person who is led	around by the nose	 ·			
	A. is strong-minded	, -	B. has no will of hi	s own		
	C. is full of imagina	tion	D. lets his instinct	guide him		
38.	A man who is descri	ibed as "to have his	nose put out of join	t"		
	A. is happy		B. wants to smell a	flower		
	C. is ill		D. feels hurt and re	ejected		
39.	39. When you say it is "as plain as the nose on your face" you mean					
	A. it is easy to solve					
	B. something looks like your nose					
	C. it is something quite easy to understand					
	D. there is a plain-looking nose on your face					
40. "The nose is more than an organ for breathing and smelling" means A. the only two functions of the nose are breathing and smelling						
						B. the nose is more important than any other organ
C. more can be said of this human organ than its function of breathing and smell						
	D. no other organ functions for breathing and smelling					

Task 2

Directions: This task is the same as Task 1.

In order to learn to be one's true self, it is necessary to obtain a wide and extensive knowledge of what has been said and done in the world; critically to inquire into it; carefully to consider it; clearly to analyze it; and earnestly to carry it out. It matters not what you learn, but when you once learn a thing, you must never give it up until you have mastered it. It matters not what you inquire into, but when you once inquire into a thing, you must never

give it up until you have thoroughly understood it. It matters not what you try to think of, but when you once try to think of a thing, you must never give it up until you have got what you want. It matters not what you try to carry it out, but when you once try to carry out a thing, you must never give it up until you have done it thoroughly and well. If another man succeeds by one effort, you will use a hundred efforts. If another man succeeds by ten efforts, you will use a thousand.

41.	According to the author,	first of all	one must	•	
	A. obtain knowledge	B. inquire	C. analyz	e	D. act
42.	According to the author,	·			
	A. learning is unimportan	t I	B. thinking is of the	e least imp	oortance
	C. knowledge is unnecess	ary I	D. it doesn't matte	r what we	learn
43.	The end of learning shoul	d be	·		
	A. thought B. inquire	, (C. mastery	D. analysi	is
44.	According to the author,	another ma	an's success should	l	. •
	A. spur us on to greater e	fforts I	B. cause one to stop	p trying	
	C. make us nervous	j	D. not be taken into	o considera	ation
45.	Which of the following is	implied bu	it not stated?		
	A. It is necessary to obtain a wide knowledge of what has been said and done in the worl				
	B. The way to knowledge is through specialization.				
	C. Success depends not so much on natural ability as it does on effort.				
	D. Success in one's profession is least important in one's life.				

Task 3

Directions: After reading the following passage, you are required to complete the outline below it (No. 46 to 50). You should write your answers briefly on the Answer Sheet correspondingly.

Enjoy a Deluxe Lifestyle at Shanghai Dynasty Garden

Convenient Location

Shanghai Dynasty Garden lies on the outskirts of the Pudong Airport Road, a prestigious district for luxury villas. Conveniently located and easily accessible, it is a mere five-minute drive to the Pudong Airport and only twenty minutes to the subway.

Luxury Design

Four types of villas ranging from 288 square meters to 488 square meters are available.

Landlord's provision includes central air-conditioning and heating system, imported kitchen cabinets, stove, microwave oven, washing/drying machines. All are luxuriously designed and completed with a private garden and open garage.

Comprehensive Club Facilities

Residents may enjoy a full range of private club facilities including a swimming pool, tennis courts, table-tennis room, gymnasium, children's playground, sitting room, etc.

High Appreciation, Favorable Returns

The growing foreign investment has created a huge demand for high quality villas in Shanghai. Statistics have the highest rental return. An investment in Shanghai Dynasty Garden is sure to bring favorable returns and substantial value appreciation.

Professional Management and Other Services

Shanghai Dynasty Garden is professionally managed by the New World Group. The developer also renders after-sale rental services to guarantee satisfactory investment return.

The Outline of Shanghai Dynasty Garden

- 46. Location:
- 47. Design:
- 48. Facilities:
- 49. Benefits:
- 50. Services:

Task 4

Directions: The following is a Table of Contents. After reading it, you are required to find the Chinese equivalents in below (No. 51 to 55). Then you should put the corresponding letters in the brackets on the Answer Sheet.

- A Administration Law
- B Agency
- C Agriculture and Fisheries
- D Banking
- E Building, Engineering, Architects & Surveyors
- F Civil Rights & Liberties
- G Clubs & Association
- H Company Law
- I Constitutional Law
- J Consumer Protection

PRETCO 全真模拟卷

r — Contrac	3L	
L — Crimina	al Law (Sentencing)	
M — Damag	es	
N — Danger	rous Goods	
O — Educat	ion	
P — Employ	ment	
Q — Enviro	nmental Law	
R — Food &	T Drugs	
S — Immigra	ations	
T — Intellec	tual Property	
U — Legisla	tion	
V — Medici	ne	
W — Prisons	s	
X — Public	Health & Urban Serv	ices
Y — Shippir	ng Insurance	
Z — Town P	lanning	
Example: (H)公司法	(N)危险物品
51. ()知	识产权	()金融
52. () 宪	法	()市政服务
53. ()赔付	尝	()运输保险
54. () 行道	政法规	()人权
55. ()代3	理	() 刑法 (判决)
Task 5		
Directions:	The following is an	Advertisement. After reading it, you should give brief an
	swers to the question	ns below (No. 56 to 60). Then write your answers on the
	Answer Sheet corres	pondingly.

CONSULTANT RADIOLOGIST

C. \$ 43,600 P. A. TAX FREE

SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Arabia's west coast, IHG International Hospital Group, the American based healthcare organization has given IAL the task of helping to staff one of the world's finest new hospitals.

IAL are currently looking for a Consultant Radiologist. Applications must have FRCR or acceptable equivalent, and have had at least thirteen years experience in the profession, including six years specializing in Radiology and three years experience as a Consultant.

The salary of SR 240,000 p.a. is tax-free and will be paid in Saudi Riyals (the conversion to U.S. dollar has been effected at the rate SR 3.3 = \$1)

Benefits include free accommodation, forty-nine days annual holiday, free return flight to the U.S., and free medical care. Facilities include shops, gymnasium, theater, swimming pool, tennis courts and restaurants.

Preference will be given to suitably qualified Saudi Arabian nationals, and Arabic speaking personnel.

To find out more about this exceptional opportunity in one of the world's finest hospital, send your C.V. to John Innes at IAL, Acrudio House, Hayes Road, Southall, Middlesex UB2 5NJ, or telephone him on 01—574 5432. Please quote Ref MO15.

56.	What kind of job is offered by IAL?
57.	What experience is needed for the job?
58.	How long is the paid holiday?
59.	How much tax should be paid for the job?
60.	What are the sports facilities provided?

Part IV Translation — English into Chinese

Directions: This part, numbered 61 to 65, is to test your ability to translate English into Chinese. After each of the sentences numbered 61 to 64, you will read four choices of suggested translation. You should choose the best translation and mark the corresponding letter on your Answer Sheet. And for the paragraph numbered 65, write your translation in the corresponding space on the Answer Sheet.

61. The hope is to reach a zero population growth with the total number of births equaling the total number of deaths.

- A) 期望是达到零,人口增长的人与死亡的人持平。
- B) 期望是达到人口的零增长——总的出生人数与总的死亡人数持平。
- C) 希望是达到零人口的增长,全部的出生的人等于全部死亡的人。
- D) 希望出生为零.人口为零——生死相抵。
- 62. The persons who are working could pay much higher taxes to help support the growing number of retired people.
 - A) 工作者要付更高的税款帮助支持成长的退休者。
 - B) 人们工作就能付更高的税金,才能帮助成长者,支持退休人员。
 - C) 正在工作的人要支付更多的税金以帮助不断增加的退休人员。
 - D) 正在工作的人要付多一点税金来帮助不少的退休人员。
- 63. The food shortage is not the only one question with which the population explosion is faced.
 - A) 食物短缺是人口增加面临的问题之一。
 - B) 食物短缺并非是人口增加面临的惟一要解决的问题。
 - C) 食物短缺并不是人口爆炸面临的惟一问题。
 - D) 食物短缺并不是惟一问题,人口爆炸才是面临的问题。
- 64. It should be paid attention to that the pollution has already become one of the most difficult problems in many big cities.
 - A) 应当注意,污染已经成为困惑许多大城市的问题之一。
 - B) 应当注意,污染已经成为许多大城市最困难的问题之一。
 - C) 污染应该被注意到,许多大城市很困难,这才是问题之一。
 - D) 污染应该被注意到,它已经成为最困难的问题,特别是在大城市。
- 65. One way of improving your language skill is to read for pleasure. In reading books of this kind the important thing is to get on with the reading; to try to guess what the writer is going to tell you in the book. When you are reading books of this kind, therefore, you will usually have to rely mainly on the context to help you. If you see an unfamiliar word, do not let it take too much of your attention from the main thread of the story. In all probability you will meet the same word again a few pages later and in a slightly different context, and each time you see it your understanding of it will become more exact.

Part V Writing

Directions: This part is to test your ability to do practical writing. Suppose you are not satisfied with the quality of some goods you have just bought. You are to write a letter of complaint to the seller. In the letter you should include the information given below in Chinese. You should write no less than 100 words in the Composition Sheet.

- 1. 商品名称
- 2. 购买日期
- 3. 价格
- 4. 质量问题
- 5. 要求